September 20th, 2009
Hi 
Once more I will not be able to send the letter to you after it is written as my Internet connection is broken again. The link broke on Thursday, came back that evening, but was broken again on Friday. A technician came yesterday and ‘fixed it’. But today it is not working. I don’t know what the problem is. The technician who came last week said the problem may be with the LAN card (a chip in the computer that allows the computer to connect to broadband). So I went and bought a USB LAN card but that does not work either. When it comes to computers I just seem to be jinxed – so much of my set up does not work or has problems. Another is Internet Explorer 8. I got a message a week or so ago to update from IE7 to IE8. I wish I had not done so. It contains bugs that cause problems. So if ever consider installing IE8 I would suggest you don’t. 
I may have mentioned that several HK reporters were beaten up in Urumqi in Xinjiang when they were recording protests there. There has been a lot of negative reaction in HK to this incident, even by pro-Beijing groups. The latest was a protest march last Sunday by local journalists. And I saw on the TV news last night that the same thing happened to a Japanese news team in Beijing for filming the preparations for China’s 60th anniversary celebrations even though there was no ban on filming. And this occurred in their hotel room and not on the street. 
This year is the 70th anniversary of the beginning of WWII. (There never seems to be a shortage of anniversaries when it comes to wars!) In the UK, they put out an album of songs sung during the war by a singer named Vera Lynn who is now 92 years old. Her album reached the top of the charts (whatever that means). 

Another typhoon passed close to HK during the week necessitating the raising of the T8 signal which means that HK closes down. Although there were strong winds and heavy rain elsewhere, there was almost nothing in Tin Shui Wai which has also been the case in previous storms. With the recent rain at least the swimming pool water is a bit cooler. 
Yesterday, in the final tri-nations game, the ABs beat Aus 33-6 to end up in second place. After last week’s loss against the Springboks they were lambasted over their performance. And with Australia’s good win over SA two weeks ago, they were expected to win. But the ABs bounced back with an impressive performance. 
That’s about it for this week
Cheers
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